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The Hon Peter Batchelor MP

Minister for Energy and Resources
Level 20 

1 Spring Street
Melbourne VIC 3003

Dear Minister 

ECHO MINERAL SANDS MINE PROJECT - EES Referral

Iluka Resources Limited has sought my advice on the need for an environment effects statement (EES) under the Environment Effects Act 1978 for the proposed Echo Mineral Sands Mine.  
Iluka is seeking to develop this mine at a location approximately 30 kilometres southwest of Horsham, as a satellite mine of the existing Iluka operations at Douglas. 

I have determined that assessment through an EES is not required for the Echo Mineral Sands Mine Project, subject to the following conditions, for the reasons attached:
1.
An environmental report, which may build on the content of the referral documentation, is to be prepared by the proponent to describe the potential environmental effects of the project and their proposed mitigation and management.  In particular, the report is to address the following: 

i. Potential project effects on the surface and groundwater hydrology of the site and adjoining areas, in the context of potential ecological consequences, as well as proposed mitigation measures;

ii. Potential project effects on the ecology of local wetlands and associated habitat for protected native fauna, including the Brolga;

iii. Potential project effects on protected terrestrial species and communities, including Buloke trees within the Plains Woodland community and associated habitat for the Red-tailed Black Cockatoo;

iv. Victoria’s Native Vegetation Management Framework, including application of the avoid-minimise-offset principles;

v. Potential project effects on Aboriginal cultural heritage.

2. The environmental report, once completed to the satisfaction of the Department of Planning and Community Development (DPCD) in consultation with the Department of Sustainability and Environment, is to be exhibited for public comment for a minimum of 20 business days.  If practicable, the exhibition is to occur in conjunction with a public notice under applicable approvals legislation.   

3. Both the environmental report and submissions received in response are to be provided to inform decision-makers under applicable legislation.

I have suggested to the Horsham Rural City Council that the environmental report be exhibited in conjunction with the required planning permit application under the Horsham Planning Scheme.  
Yours sincerely

JUSTIN MADDEN MLC

Minister for Planning

